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2025 School Year Entrance Ceremony

On the afternoon of Tuesday, April 9, an entrance ceremony was held for 32
first-year students. The weather was spring-like, and the flowers were in full bloom,
celebrating the students' entrance into the school. Many guests attended the ceremony
and gave congratulatory speeches. The 2nd and 3rd grade students also joined the
ceremony and sang the school song to the new students.

The principal spoke about the four goals of Kisosaki Junior High School:
“Thinking and acting for oneself,” “"Growing together,” “"Thinking about health and safety,”
and "Working toward dreams and goals. After that, Rion Sakai, the representative of new
students, made three pledges: “I will do my best in my studies and club activities to make
my life in junior high school, which I will only have once, a life without regrets,” "I will
build relationships that value both myself and others,” and "I will learn, think, and act by
myself, valuing independence and coexistence, and aim to be a junior high school student
who connects with friends. The three pledges were "We will strive to build relationships
that value both ourselves and others.

After the entrance ceremony, the students had their pictures taken in the
multi-purpose hall, followed by the opening of classes. Despite the tension, there were
smiles and everyone's faces were full of hope. The entrance ceremony will be introduced in
the “Kisosaki Public Relations” as well.
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Welcome party for newcomers

A welcome party for new students was held on Wednesday, April 10. The Student
Council Executive Board was in charge of the event, which included explanations of school
events, student council activities, introduction of teachers involved in first-grade subjects,
club and committee activities. The Student Council Executive Board then handed a potted
plant to a representative of each class as a commemorative gift. The students were asked to
take care of the plants and grow them carefully.

Finally, Kazuma Fujii gave the “freshman representative speech,” expressing his
gratitude and determination to hold this party. The welcome party for new students was
planned to reduce the anxiety of first-year students, to help them adjust to junior high school
life, and to help them enjoy their school life. It was worthwhile for the upperclassmen who
were involved in the preparations because the first-grade students listened carefully to what
we had to say. Let's continue to work together as students and tackle each event one by one.
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Certification ceremony of the first semester

On Wednesday, April 16, the first semester certification ceremony was held. 5 minutes
before the ceremony, all students gathered, especially the 3rd graders, who were the first to
line up as the most senior students and set a good example. As a representative, Haruto
Okamura, a 3rd grader, received the certificate. We hope that all of you will work together to
make Kisosaki Junior High School a better school through the activities of the assembly and
the executive committee.




